

Bressingham and Fersfield Parish Council

Clerk: Mike Mortimer, Lime Tree Farmhouse, Common Road, Shelfanger, Norfolk IP22 2DR

Tel: 01379 642763 email:bandf.pc@outlook.com

Summons to: All Parish Councillors

Monday the 1st of October 2018 at 7.15
at The Village Hall

AGENDA

- 1 Apologies
- 2 Declaration of Interests
- 3 To agree the minutes of the meeting of the 3rd of September 2018
- 4 Matters arising from the minutes
- 5 Planning
2018/2065 Pond Farm, Bates Lane – replace roof tiles and dormer roof tiles with lead
2018/1847 Poplar Farm, Fersfield Road Bressingham –change holiday let to dwelling
- 6 Signs
- 7 Litter Bins
- 8 Any Other Matters
- 9 Date of next meeting



Mike Mortimer

Parish Clerk

Bressingham and Fersfield Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting held on the 1st of October 2018

The meeting opened at 7.15 p.m .

Present

Councillors – Chair, Mr R Hewitt, Mr D Hodges, Mr R Spall and Mr K Traynier.
Also present were several members of the public and the clerk Mr M Mortimer.

1 Apologies

Mr J Kemp and Mr D Neville

2 Declarations of Interests

None.

3 To agree the minutes of the meeting of the 3rd of September

The minutes were agreed and signed.

4 Matters arising from the minutes

Mr Hewitt expressed concern at the possibility of NCC outsourcing road maintenance.

5 Planning

Approval was recommended for 2018/2065 Pond Farm and 2018/1847 Poplar Farm.

6 Signs

Mr Hewitt drew attention to the poor condition of street signs and direction signs. It was hoped that the Rangers might repair the direction signs and that Mr Stone might be enlisted to help with the street signs. The clerk informed councillors that the Pillar Box Corner sign had been delivered.

7 Litter Bins

The type of bin chosen by PCs was unacceptable to South Norfolk who would be responsible for emptying them so another design was chosen in the colour red.

8 Any Other Matters

Mr Hodges complained about speeding in Stone Lane and asked if the speed signs could be deployed there. Mr Traynier agreed to meet Mr Hodges to pursue the matter pointing out that they would need fixing posts and permission. Mr Hodges asked all those present to bring ideas for controlling speed to the next meeting.

Mr Hewitt asked Ms Lanchester from the Allotment Association about its request to put up a stall to sell excess produce. She explained that takings would be put back into projects at the site and Mr Hewitt said it was a matter for the Association.

It was agreed that a request from the Village Hall Association for the cost of a new marquee should be sent in writing to the clerk.

9 Date of Next Meeting

5th of November, 7.15 at the Village Hall.